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Dear parent/carer 

I am writing to update you on the changes that will occur when schools return after the Easter break. 
 
 
Current Scottish Government plans are that all secondary pupils will return to full-time schooling on Monday 19 April.   
 
 
The following measures will be in place for the safety and wellbeing of all pupils, as follows: 
 

 Pupils must continue to respect 2m distancing from staff and other adults in the school. The 2m rule between 
pupils in classrooms and other indoor spaces no longer applies. 
 

 All pupils and adults (unless exempt) wear face coverings in classrooms, when moving around the school and 
on school and public transport 

 

 Continued emphasis will be placed on ventilation, by keeping windows and doors open as much as possible.  
 

 Opportunities for outdoor learning will be used where appropriate. 

 The twice-weekly at-home lateral flow tests will continue to be offered to pupils in all year groups. 
 

 Some school students studying at college will be able to return and those affected will receive further 
information. 

 

 Young people on the shielding list should not attend school.  However, parents can consult with their child’s 
clinical team who may advise that an individual risk assessment could be undertaken and arrangements put in 
place which may allow your child to attend. The school will require clinical confirmation to undertake the 
necessary risk assessment. 

 
All pupils, parents and carers can help ensure the safety and wellbeing of the school community by continuing to 
comply with the following measures: 
 

 Wear face coverings in classrooms, when moving around the school and on school and public transport 

 Continue to follow guidance on hygiene and hand washing; 

 Maintain distance and avoiding gathering in groups during the school day and before and after school. 

All young people and families can help by following the Public Health guidance on self-isolation if identified as a close 
contact, getting a test when advised or if symptoms develop. 

‘Educating the whole person, in a spirit of enquiry, to 

judge wisely, act fairly and live well.’ 

http://www.bathgateacademy.westlothian.org.uk/


 

 
 

 

Our in- school arrangements will generally revert back to what was in place between August and Christmas. All pupils 
will follow their normal in-school 7 period timetable with staggered intervals and lunchtimes. There will be an online 
assembly on the first day back to remind pupils of all arrangements. S1-S3 pupils should enter and exit the school 
building via the pupil entrance. S4-S6 pupils should enter and exit the school building via the main reception. Full school 
uniform should be worn. Pupils with PE period 1 can come to school in PE kit and then will change into uniform at end 
of lesson.  
 
School day times 
 

 
 
Can I thank you for your support over the last term and I look forward to seeing all pupils back in school from Monday 
19th April. 
 
Best wishes 
 

Grant Abbot 

Head Teacher 


